MINUTES

Shady Grove Elementary PTA Board Meeting

April 10, 2014
Present: Sue Manley, Stacey McKenna, AnnMarie Lobred, Mary Wilson, Sejla Hoareau, Karen Manning, Colleen Bohlman, Shannon Johnson, Christina VanEpp, Regina Schwab, Crissy Lynn, Debbie Taylor
Absent: Jim Brooksbank, Sally Raderer, Ann Slyh, Rene Kreiser, Deana Collier, Amy Foy, Anett Crumley, Sara Fender, Jennifer Clark, Cheryl Bemis, Janet Sullivan, Karen Wakefield, Bill Gemmill, Laura Girard, Sarika Malani, Ann Vaughan, Katherine King, Diana Tittermary, Amy Jessup, Carrie Sweeney, Justine Sherman, Kelly Plageman, Kelly Rapp, Jenny Conklin, Maria Galbraith, Tracy Teal, Lisa DeFrank, Deborah Vuturo,
Call to Order (Time -  6:35 pm) – Sue Manley
Approval of Minutes-Sue Manley
Motion made by Shannon Johnson to approve the minutes from the March 2014 meeting. Karen Manning seconded the motion.  No one opposed, motion carried.
Correspondence-Stacey McKenna
*Several thank you notes from students and teachers were circulated during the meeting.
President’s Action Items/ Announcements-Sue Manley
*Read slate of candidates for Executive Board for next year. Still need a President and VP Communications. (Also need to fill Reflections committee chair position.)
Motion made by Ann Marie Lobred to approve the slate of candidates for the Executive Board.  Christina VanEpp seconded the motion. No one opposed, motion carried. Slate of candidates will be presented to the general membership for a vote.

*Need to start thinking about forming an audit committee. Let Sue know if you know of someone who is interested in serving on the committee.

*The Promethean company has approved our application for their matching program.  We will be able to purchase two Promethean 486Pro boards for the price of one ($1,500).  Dr. Schwab has initiated the process with HCPS and we hope to have an estimate for the full package soon.  The two teachers who have "won" the raffle for the boards are Mrs. Daniels and Mrs. Molloy.
*One of our Destination Imagination teams won 2nd place at the state tournament and will move on to the global competition. The PTA has $350 left in the budget to contribute to the DI team.

Principal’s Update-Dr. Regina Schwab

*Updated the Board on activities going on at the school during the month of April.
*Report cards will go home tomorrow.
*Kindergarden Registration is underway - expecting 109 new cardinals.

Treasurer’s Report- Jim Brooksbank (absent, report read by Stacey McKenna)
*Our cash balance is $46k .

*Please submit check requests on a timely basis.

*May have extra funds at year-end.  Let Jim know if you are not planning to spend your entire budget.
*Looking at the financial statement right now, even after our 6K purchase of two Promethean boards, we may have 5-6K still to spend.  Some suggested items to purchase were:

· New music player for Mrs. Berlin

· New Risers for performances for capacity/safety/ease of use reasons

· Signs for Mr. Claytor to use during restroom cleaning

· Easels/Display boards

· Book Room Restocking Fund

If you have any other suggestions, please let Sue know.

Executive Committees:


1st VP Programs- Sally Raderer/Ann Slyh (absent, report read by Stacey McKenna)
*We are planning our final two PTA programs of the year, scheduled for May 17 and May 22.

*Due to safety concerns including parking and traffic, it has been determined that we cannot safely hold the Donuts with Dads program on a school day. However, there is a strong desire to bring this program, a former Rivers Edge Elementary tradition, to Shady Grove Elementary. So, we worked with the school administration and Renee Kreiser to find solutions. "Digging, Donuts & Dads" will be held on Saturday, May 17 in the SGES garden. This event is being co-sponsored by the Outdoor Classroom Committee, Chaired by Sejla Hoareau, and Programs. Programs will provide a light breakfast, including donuts and beverages, for all the Cardinals who come out to work in the garden on that day. More details will follow.

*The final PTA program of the school year will be the annual picnic, on Thursday, May 22. This year's picnic will include a parent and family educational component related to wellness. More details will follow.
2nd VP Finance- Rene Kreiser/AnnMarie Lobred/Deana Collier
*Papa Johns is this week. Ms. Taylor has been helping get reminders out through the teachers- Thank you!

*We earned $301.28 for Eat Well Do Well for the previous 6 months. This covers the fall and winter months of the cards usage. Every time someone swipes the card, we get 5% of the meal donated. 

*For the Run the Diner event, we made $600 through the 20% of sales that evening. We will also get a check in the fall that will include the EWDW cards' 5% contribution from that evening.  Huge thank you for the staff's support- we couldn't do it without you!

*Finance has been asked to consider a fundraising opportunity with an SGES family- the current owners of Five Guys are opening a Pie Five Pizza in May. They are setting up a fundraising opportunity for all PTAs in the Tuckahoe District with a goal of $7-$10K to be split among the schools. I'm gathering more details on what would be required of the PTA to participate. Will bring info to the Board as soon as I have it.
3rd VP Volunteers- Amy Foy/Anett Crumley (absent, report read by Stacey McKenna)
*Volunteer appreciation week is over.  We had a few volunteers who attended the donut and coffee breakfast.  Hope everyone was able to grab a little treat of appreciation in the front office.  Congratulations to Sue Manley, our Volunteer of the year! 

*We are now busy trying to recruit volunteers for Field Day, May 2nd. (rain date, May 9th).  We have several spots to fill at the Welcome Table.  Mrs. Reynolds also needs at least 6+ men/women who can help her set up in the morning at 6:00. Please check out the sign up sheet and see if you can help out!
4th VP Communications – Sara Fender/Jennifer Clark
*No report.
Lay Advisory- Cheryl Bemis/Janet Sullivan
*No report.
County Council- Bill Gemmill/Karen Wakefield
*No report.
Standing Committees:

After School Programs- Sarika Malani/Ann Vaughan/Laura Girard (report given by Sue Manley)
*After School Programs will continue next year, but we will be eliminating the athletics component.
Cultural Arts/Educational Enhamcements - Mary Wilson
*Three more programs are scheduled for the rest of the year.
Grounds – Sejla Hoareau
*Planted potatoes, carrots and peas with the kindergarteners today. 
*May 17th event will be a spring clean-up in the garden.  
*More grade levels would like to take advantage of planting beds so considering adding more
Hospitality-Katherine King/Karen Manning (absent, report read by Stacey McKenna)
*In March, hosted a potato bar.
*April 22nd will be a springtime treats celebration.

*Will host a luncheon on May 8th during Teacher Appreciation Week.

Legislative-Diana Tittermary
*No report.

Membership- Amy Jessup
*No report.

Parliamentarian-Carrie Sweeney (absent, report read by Stacey McKenna)
*The Thomas Fernald Scholarship committee has been formed: Sue Manley, Dr. Schwab, Ms. Taylor, Shannon Johnson & Kelly Plageman.  We received 10 essays.  I will distribute (anonymous) copies of the essays to the committee members to evaluate over the next few weeks.  The committee plans to meet towards the end of April to make final decisions.  Contact Sue for more information!
Reflections- Colleen Bohlman/Mary Wilson
*No report.
Room Parents-Justine Sherman (absent, report read by Stacey McKenna)
*Room parents are busy getting volunteers for field day right now through nList.  If you have not already volunteered for your class, please consider doing so.  It is a fun day for the kids but requires many volunteers to be safe & run smoothly.
*Teacher Appreciation Week is right around the corner too.  As a gift from the PTA, we are purchasing all of the field day t-shirts for the teachers and staff.  The week after field day will be TAW and we have planned out the week. Room parents are relaying that info to their classes.  

Scholarship Fundraiser- Kelly Plageman/Shannon Johnson
*Thank you to everyone who volunteered and our wonderful sponsors.  Over 300 students participated.
*We raised approximately $7,600 to be used for scholarships.  $250 will go towards the technology fund.

*Going forward, would like to consider opening up scholarships to faculty’s children and/or taking a portion of the proceeds and donating it to our sister school, Laburnum Elementary, for them to use for a scholarship.

School Store- Kelly Rapp
*No report.
Spirit Wear-Jenny Conklin
*No report.

STEM Lab/Outdoor Classroom-Maria Galbraith
*No report.

Welcome Committee-Tracy Teal
*No report.

Yearbook- Christina VanEpp/Lisa DeFrank/Deborah Vuturo
*Production: Lisa and Christina have finished their our work on the book for the year.  All of the pages were submitted to Jostens on March 31st.  We'll be photographing field day for next year's book.  

*Sales: Yearbook sales have ended.  All the books have been sold.  We might receive a few extras with our shipment (we have no idea how many), and they will be reserved for any fifth graders who did not yet order a book.
Teacher Reps- Ms. Lynn/ Ms. Taylor
*No report.

New Business

*Colleen Bohlman discussed the Destination Imagination program.  The Hot Pink Bacon Stuffed Donuts won 2nd in VA and are on their way to DI's Global Finals.  The PTA is exploring options to help support their fundraising efforts.  We will give them remaining $350 in contingency fund.  They are looking to have a spirit event as well, and/or sell something at a PTA event (like last year).  Will need PTA's support to be a financial pass-through and to be able to send flyers home. 

*DI has been so successful at Shady Grove (10% of students participated this year) that we are considering adding a DI position to the board next year and potentially having a PTA program dedicated to DI in October which could also serve as a fundraiser for a new budget line item for DI (which would make it more self-supporting in the future) 

Time ended: 7:38 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Stacey McKenna, Secretary
Next Meeting:

Thursday, May 8, 2014
6:30pm
